
please contact the district of-
fice. 

I wish all of our patrons and 
students a successful and safe 
harvest season! 

I appreciate all you do as pa-
trons for the students and 
staff of this district.  We are 
excited to be developing Re-
spect, Excellence, and Disci-
pline, through Rigor, Rele-
vance and Relationships. 

Go big R.E.D.  

 

 

 

 

Jamie Holyoak 
Superintendent of Schools 
Grace School District #148 

It is harvest time, the leaves 
are changing, and the temper-
atures are getting colder, but 
things are heating up in the 
classrooms throughout the 
district. We are getting back 
into the swing of things and 
our teachers and students are 
excited for the opportunity to 
improve.   

We are continuing to utilize 
Professional Learning Com-
munities throughout the dis-
trict. This year our focus will 
be on ñThinking through 
Quality Questioningò, while 
gathering evidence of the im-
pact our instructional practice 
has on student learning. 
Teachers will be able to earn 
college credit for their work 
through NNU! I am excited 
about how eager our teachers 
have been to share ideas and 
set specific measurable goals.   

The Parent Teacher Organiza-
tions have been busy raising 
funds; we appreciate all of you 
who have contributed to this 
cause.  We had over 400 par-
ticipants in our first annual 
Color Run which benefited 
Grace and Thatcher Elemen-
tary schools!  It really is amaz-
ing how much support we 
receive from the good people 
in this district.  

There are several issues in-
cluded in this newsletter perti-
nent to the District in the way 
of facilities, initiatives and 
leadership.  I encourage you to 
look through them.  

We will once again be holding 
a superintendent advisory 
committee that meets the 
third Tuesday of the month at 
1:00 in the superintendents 
office.  If you would like to 
serve on that committee 

The district transportation 

department participated in 

a spot inspection this week. 

The results of the inspec-

tion are indicative of out-

standing performance by 

our transportation supervi-

sor and his staff.  

Only 5 of 349 Inspection 
points have issues, and of 3 
buses inspected, none were 
red-tagged. 
 
The overall compliance 
rating for our district is 
98.57% . 
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Noteworthy  

¶ Homecoming 

¶ AR Testing 

¶ Head Teachers 

Grace and Thatcher 

SURVEY 

PLEASE FIND  AND 

COMPLETE THE 

SURVEY INSIDE  



Mr. Spencer Christensen  

Business Teacher GHS  

New Teachers at GHS  
I am from Rupert, Ida-

ho.   I will graduate from 

Idaho State University 

this December with a ma-

jor in business education 

and a minor in Spanish.  I 

currently serve as the Na-

tional Vice - President for 

the Post - Secondary Di-

vision of Business Profes-

sionals of America.  I 

ing college at ISU, I 

hated ISU so I quit and 

did construction for 9 

months until I went on 

an LDS mission to the 

West Indies. After my 

mission I started 

school again at USU. 

After going to USU for 

a year and a half, I re-

alized that BYU-I was a 

I was born and 

raised in Wes-

ton ID.  I at-

tended West 

Side High 

school where I 

participated in 

Wrestling, FFA, 

and BPA. After 

high school I 

started attend-

cheaper school, so I 

transferred there and 

finished my degree at 

BYU-Idaho.  I love the 

outdoors; my hobbies 

include hunting, fish-

ing, camping, and just 

about any other out-

door activity that is 

available. 

incredible learning ex-

perience!  To go from a 

town of 381 to a city of 

over 32 million was a 

big change.  After serv-

ing in Japan for 2 years 

I came home and con-

tinued my education 

graduating from Utah 

State University.  Go 

Aggies!! I love sports, 

especially basketball 

and football.  I enjoy 

waterskiing, snowmo-

biling and just spend-

ing time with family 

and friends.  I am ex-

cited to be a Grace 

Grizzly and look for-

ward to an amazing 

school year. 

Mr. Hatch will be get-

ting married to Katie 

Lish on November 8. 

Congratulations, Mr. 

Hatch!  

I grew up in Bancroft, 

Idaho where I attended 

North Gem High 

School.  I loved grow-

ing up in a small town 

and in a school where I 

had many opportuni-

ties to be in-

volved.  After High 

School I served a mis-

sion for the LDS 

church in Tokyo Ja-

pan. This was an 

Mr. Mark 

Roberts  

Ag 

Teacher 

GHS  

Mr. Rick Hatch  

History and Government  

Teacher GHS  

have been married just 

over a year to 

Chelsae.  We love be-

ing outside and doing 

outdoor activities.   



Mr.  Brandon 

Sanchez  

Special Education  

New Teachers at Grace and 

Thatcher  
Brandon Sanchez is a 

15 year veteran teach-

er in Special Educa-

tion.  He graduated 

from Emery County 

High School in Utah 

and married his high 

school sweetheart, 

Cindy, upon returning 

from an LDS mission 

in Argentina.  He 

graduated from South-

ern Utah University 

with his BA degree 

and earned a Masters 

degree from Adams 

State College in south-

ern Colorado.  Brandon 

is the father of 3 chil-

dren: Sage (21), Hunter 

(18), and Aspen (16).  

His hobbies include 

hunting, horses, col-

lecting arrowheads, 

and hiking for deer and 

elk antlers.  He also 

spent 20 years as a 

land surveyor for the 

BLM.  His wife Cindy 

is the new 1st grade 

teacher at North Gem 

and they decided to 

loni was assisting and I 

was selling office sup-

plies. I graduated from 

BYU with a major in 

elementary education 

and did my student 

teaching in Sugar City, 

ID. We have 3 children 

and 6 grandchildren. 

This move is going to 

allow us to be closer to 

 My wife Kaloni 

and I have been 

happily married 

for 32 years, and 

are planning to 

make this com-

munity our home 

for at least anoth-

er 30 years. We 

met in a dentist 

office where Ka-

each other! 

 I'm looking for-

ward to teaching your 

children and getting to 

know the people of this 

community better. I'm 

also interested in learn-

ing about the local fish-

ing and hunting hot-

spots! 

Katie and Cole. Mr. 

Hoberg holds a bache-

lorôs degree in PE from 

Northwestern College 

in Orange City, Iowa 

and a masterôs degree 

in Health and Human 

Performance from Fort 

Hays State University 

in Hays, Kansas Coach 

Hoberg has 11 years of 

collegiate experience 

coaching football and 

teaching PE, as well as 

being the strength 

coach for all sports. 

Mr. Hoberg is current-

ly the pastor at Open 

Arms Fellowship in 

Soda Springs. 

Scott Hoberg 

is the Grace 

Elementary 

PE teacher 

and is teach-

ing two fitness 

classes at 

GHS. He is 

the father of 

two children: 

Mr. Brian 

Hall  

4th Grade  

Thatcher 

Elementary  

Mr. Scott Hoberg  

PE Teacher GES  

And GHS  

move to Thatcher be-

cause of the amazing 

education their young-

est daughter will re-

ceive at Grace High 

School.  Brandon also 

has over 30 seasons as 

an assistant and head 

coach on the middle 

and high school levels 

in football, basketball, 

track and soccer. 



Neal Curry is District Maintenance 

Supervisor  

Neal Curry is a Blackfoot 
native. He graduated 
from Blackfoot High and 
then attended Utah State 
University.  

Neal has lived in Grace 
with his wife, Emily, and 
their two children, 
Taylee and Hunter for 
ten years.    

Mr. Neal Curry  

District 

Maintenance 

Supervisor  

Neal enjoys the out-
doors, and his hobbies 
include hunting and 
fishing. Neal is working 
toward his pilotôs li-
cense, owns and oper-
ates a logging company 
and loves to read adven-
ture novels in his spare 
time. 

Mrs. Chelsae Christensen is orig-

inally from Burley, Idaho. She is 

married to Spencer Christensen, 

and loves the outdoors, crafting 

and traveling. Her favorite sports 

are softball and cheerleading. 

She loves helping people! 

GHS CHEER 

COACH 

GHS VOLLEY-

BALL COACH 

Coach Heidi Stoddard is from Ben-
nington, Idaho. She graduated from 
Bear Lake High School where she par-
ticipated in volleyball, basketball, and 
softball. After high school she attend-
ed ISU and graduated with an associ-
ates in Office Administration and Ac-
counting. Heidi is married to Jeremy 
Stoddard and has four kids. Shelby 
(Freshman), Gage (6th Grade), and 
Boston and Tate (3 years old.) Fall is 
her favorite time of year because it 
involves three of her favorite things; 
autumn colors, potato harvest, and of 
course volleyball! 



2014 GHS Math SAT Scores 

Highest in SE Idaho  
A recent article in the 

Idaho State Journal 

highlighted 

Grace High 

School stu-

dentsô 

achievement 

of scoring 

well above 

the Idaho and 

national aver-

ages on the 

SAT college entrance 

exam.  

The Idaho average score 

in math is 461, and the 

national average is 514. 

Graceôs score of 523 

bests both of the averag-

es and is one of the top 5 

scores in the state.  

family, classroom, district, 

and community.  An empha-

sis on healthy and productive 

relationships for all of the 

districts stakeholders is the 

theme.  The district vision 

ñDeveloping in our students 

Respect, Excellence, and Dis-

cipline R.E.D.ò is overarch-

ing, and the School Boardôs 

District #148 has never truly 

had a logo that was specific 

to the educational objectives 

of our schools.  On Wednes-

day September 10th the 

school board officially en-

dorsed a district logo that 

will represent what our dis-

trict is hoping to embody.  

The idea is unity within the 

new moto Student 

Success, Staff Suc-

cess, and Steward-

ship of Resources is 

the foundation.  

blasted by a lot of differ-
ent colors. Thank you to 
the Grace and Thatcher 
PTO presidencies that 
collaborated to put this 
together.  It was a great 
success!  

Thatcher Elementary 
would like to thank eve-
ryone who came out to 
support the Elementary 
COLORRUN fundrais-
er.  This took place on 
Saturday Sept. 6, 
2014.  We met at the pa-
vilion and ran/walked 
3.2 miles.  We were 

Thatcher Thanks PTOs for Color 

Run  

District Logo Gets Board Approval  

GHS in 

top 5 in 

Idaho 

for SAT 

math 

scores  
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2014 Grace High School Volleyball Schedule  

Aug. 15  First day of practice 

Aug. 28  Tri -match with NG/WS  Home 5pm 

Sept. 3  North Gem  Away 5pm 

Sept. 4  Rockland  Away 5pm 

Sept. 9  Sho Ban  Home 6pm 

Sept. 10  West Side*  Away 5pm 

Sept. 11  Malad tri -match Away 5pm 

Sept. 16  Raft River tri -match Away 6pm 

Sept. 18  Challis   Away 5pm 

Sept. 23  Sho Ban  Away 6pm 

Sept. 25  Rockland   Home 5pm 

Sept. 27  Hansen   Home 12pm 

Oct. 2  Butte County  Home 5pm 

Oct. 4  Grace C team Tournament  

     Home TBA 

Oct. 7  Soda Springs*  Home 5pm 

Oct. 9  Challis   Home 5pm 

Oct. 16  Butte County  Away 5pm 

 

2014 Grace High School Football Schedule  

Aug. 11  First day of practice 

Aug. 29  North Gem  Home  

   4:00 and 7pm 

Sept. 5  Murtaugh           Away  

    4:00 and 7pm 

Sept. 12  Horseshoe Bend         Away       

    7pm 

Sept. 19  Challis                 Home  

   4:00 and 7pm 

Sept. 26   BYE 

Oct. 3  Butte County  Away  

   4:00 and 7pm 

Oct. 10  Challis   Away  

   4:00 and 7pm 

Oct. 17  Raft River  Home  

   4:00 and 7pm 

Oct. 24  Butte County  Home  

   4:00 and 7pm 

Oct. 31  Regional Play-in  TBA 

2014 Grace High School Cross -Country Schedule  

Sept 6 Cardinal Classic Kelly Park, Soda Springs 10:30 am 

Sept 12 Tiger/Grizz  Freeman Park, IF 3:00 pm  

Sept 19 Crossroads Point XC 

Challenge 

Crossroads Point, Jerome 3:00 pm  

Sept 25 Bronco Stampede Blackfoot, Id   

Oct 4 Mile High Classic Challis Hot Springs, Challis 12:00 pm 

Oct 15 Preston Invitational  Preston City Golf Course, 

Preston 

 

GHS Fall Sports Schedule  
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2014 -15 Grace Junior High Athletics Schedule  

±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭ       Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ 
{ŜǇǘΦ о Ϫ a± όbDύ      !ǳƎΦ ну Ǿǎ ²{ 
{ŜǇǘΦ п IƻƳŜ ό.[Σ {wύ      {ŜǇǘΦ о Ϫ {ƻŘŀ 
{ŜǇǘΦ мл Ϫ .[ ό!Cύ      {ŜǇǘΦ мм Ϫ aŀƭŀŘ 
{ŜǇǘΦ мм Ϫ ²{ ό{ƻŘŀύ      {ŜǇǘΦ му Ϫ ²{ 
{ŜǇǘΦ мт Ϫ !C όо ƻŦ рύ      {ŜǇǘΦ нп Ǿǎ {ƻŘŀ 
{ŜǇǘΦ му IƻƳŜ ό!ōΣ {ƻŘŀύ     hŎǘΦ н Ǿǎ aŀƭŀŘ 
{ŜǇǘΦ нп Ϫ wƻŎƪƭŀƴŘ όо ƻŦ рύ 
{ŜǇǘΦ нр Ϫ ²{ όbDύ 
hŎǘΦ м IƻƳŜ ό!CΣ {wύ 
hŎǘΦ н IƻƳŜ ό{ƻŘŀΣ bDύ 
 
DƛǊƭǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ       ²ǊŜǎǘƭƛƴƎ 
hŎǘΦ нн Ϫ bD       hŎǘΦ мс Ϫ .[ ό{ƻŘŀύ 
hŎǘΦ но Ǿǎ ²{       hŎǘΦ но Ϫ {w ό!ōŜǊŘŜŜƴύ 
hŎǘΦ нф Ϫ {ƻŘŀ       hŎǘΦ нф IƻƳŜ ό²{Σ a±ύ 
bƻǾΦ р Ǿǎ bD       bƻǾΦ р Ϫ aŀƭŀŘ ό!CΣ ²{Σ !ōύ 
bƻǾΦ мн Ǿǎ wƻŎƪƭŀƴŘ      bƻǾΦ у Ϫ LǊǾƛƴƎ 
bƻǾΦ мо Ǿǎ {ƻŘŀ       bƻǾΦ мп Ϫ a± 
bƻǾΦ мф Ϫ ²{ 
bƻǾΦ нл Ǿǎ ²{ 
5ŜŎΦ п Ϫ wƻŎƪƭŀƴŘΚ 
 
 
.ƻȅǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ       ¢ǊŀŎƪ 
WŀƴΦ мп Ϫ bD       !ǇǊƛƭ мр IƻƳŜ ό{wΣ aŀƭŀŘΣ !ōŜǊŘŜŜƴύ 
WŀƴΦ мр Ǿǎ ²{       !ǇǊƛƭ нн Ϫ .[ όa±Σ bDύ 
WŀƴΦ нм Ϫ {ƻŘŀ       !ǇǊƛƭ нф IƻƳŜ όa±Σ !ōΣ ²{ύ 
WŀƴΦ нн Ǿǎ bD       aŀȅ с Ϫ aŀƭŀŘ όwƻŎƪΣ ²{Σ !ōύ 
WŀƴΦ нф Ǿǎ wƻŎƪƭŀƴŘ 
CŜōΦ п Ǿǎ {ƻŘŀ 
CŜō р Ϫ ²{ 
CŜōΦ мм Ǿǎ ²{ 
CŜōΦ мф Ϫ wƻŎƪƭŀƴŘ 

Start Times  
    !ōŜǊŘŜŜƴ оΥол   aŀƭŀŘ  пΥлл 
    !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ Cŀƭƭǎ оΥол  wƻŎƪƭŀƴŘ пΥлл 
    bƻǊǘƘ DŜƳ оΥол  ²{ пΥлл 
    DǊŀŎŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ оΥол 
 
    .ŜŀǊ [ŀƪŜ пΥол   {ƴŀƪŜ wƛǾŜǊ пΥпр 
    DǊŀŎŜ пΥол 
    a±- пΥол 
    {ƻŘŀ пΥол 
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In the 2014 Legislative session Idaho legislators approved Idaho Code 33-1004J which allotted 

dollars to School Districts to recognize and encourage educators through Leadership Premiums.  

These premiums can be allocated to staff in the district based on the following parameters. 

(a)  Providing instruction in a subject in which the employee holds a content area master's de-
gree; 
(b)  Teaching a course in which students earn both high school and college credit; 
(c)  Teaching a course to middle school students in which the students earn both middle school 
and high school credit; 
(d)   Holding and providing service in multiple non administrative certificate or subject endorse-
ment areas; 
(e)  Serving in an instructional position designated as hard to fill by the board of trustees;  
(f)   Providing mentoring, peer assistance or professional development pursuant to section 33-512
(17), Idaho Code; 
(g)  Having received professional development in career and academic counseling, and then 
providing career or academic counseling for students, with such services incorporated within or 
provided in addition to the teacher's regular classroom instructional duties;  
(h)   Other leadership duties designated by the board of trustees, exclusive of duties related to stu-
dent activities or athletics. Such duties shall require that the employee work additional time as a 
condition of the receipt of a leadership premium.  

 
This year Steve Millward (GHS), Cassie Rigby (GHS), Tina Rigby (GES), Susan Kimball 
(GHS), Amber Keller (TES), and Liz Anderson (GES) will receive these Premiums.  Congrat-
ulations!  

Plant Facilities Projects  
Three Major Plant facilities pro-

jects have been thrust to the fore-

front this fall as we start the new 

school year.    

First, the heating system in 

Thatcher has mechanical prob-

lems that need to be fixed before 

we head into winter; the estimated 

cost to make the system opera-

tional is $25,000.  This has set 

into motion a chain of decisions 

that may change heat in Thatcher 

completely.  The district is consid-

ering a conversion from coal heat 

to propane.  The conversion to 

propane is estimated to be around 

$30,000.  The board will be con-

sidering the best way to proceed 

for the long term heat solution for 

Thatcher Elementary.  The con-

version, if the board choses that 

option,  could take place as quick-

ly as the two week harvest break. 

Second, during the intense rain 

storms we had through August the 

draining system on the High 

School Gym was unable to handle 

the magnitude of the water.  The 

result was a substantial leak in the 

roof and subsequent damage to 

the ceiling in the Gym.  It is antici-

pated that the school board will 

opt to perform a face lift of the 

gym ceiling rather than a total 

replacement.  A total replacement 

would cost between $30,000 and 

$40,000 dollars.  A face lift con-

cept would utilize the existing 

structure by attaching a 3/8 sheet-

ing concealing the water damaged 

roof.  It is anticipated that this 

approach would cost the district 

$10,000.  This project could also 

take place over the harvest break. 

Thirdly, the district will be ad-

dressing the antiquated exhaust 

system that vents the welding 

booths in the Ag shop.  The time-

line for completion of this project 

has yet to be determined, but the 

estimated cost is around 

$16,500.00  

All three of these projects will uti-

lize plant facilities dollars which 

are separate from the districtôs 

general fund.  Projects like elec-

tronic locks and resurfacing of the 

student parking lot at the high 

school have taken a back seat as 

these projects have presented a 

more pressing need. 

http://legislature.idaho.gov/idstat/Title33/T33CH5SECT33-512.htm
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Join us at The Princess Academy from 1:00 - 3:00  

Be in the Parade with our Royal Guests  
Register today @ www.theprincessacademyutah.com  


